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This bill requires the Pollution Control Agency (PCA) to test a private well for per- and poly-fluorinated 

chemicals (PFCs) if requested by the owner or occupier of land in the east metropolitan area (defined as 

the cities of Afton, Cottage Grove, Lake Elmo, Newport, Oakdale, St. Paul Park, and Woodbury, the 

townships of Denmark, Grey Cloud Island, and Lakeland, and other areas added by the PCA). If the 

testing measures PFC contamination at or above 50 percent of the health-based advisory value or health 

risk limit, the PCA is required to provide additional testing. The bill would require the money for the 

testing to come from the remediation fund.  

The PCA is required to report an annual summary of the testing results to the communities and post 

these results on the agency’s Web site. Requires the PCA to submit an annual report to the legislature as 

well. 


